
 

FOIA Docket No. 42-2021 
 
         

June 21, 2022 
     

Jon R. Cavicchi 
UNH Franklin Pierce School of Law 
2 White Street 
Concord, NH 03301 
 
Sent via electronic mail to: Jon.cavicchi@law.unh.edu 
 
Dear Jon Cavicchi: 

This is a final response to your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request received by the U.S. 
Copyright Office on August 12, 2021.  See email from Jon Cavicchi to U.S. Copyright Office 
(Aug. 12, 2021).  Your initial request was for Revisory Board opinions from 1937 – 1947.   

After a thorough search of our files the Office located 2,024 pages of responsive records from 
1937 – 1945.  The Office’s search did not produce records between 1946 – 1947.  The 2,024 
pages of records are being released to you in their entirety.  The records are divided into five .pdf 
files, which will be delivered in a separate email where you will be able to download the files 
from Media Shuttle, a large file sharing program authorized for use by the Library of Congress.  
This disclosure constitutes a final production. 
 
Right to appeal.  Should you believe that this response constitutes an improper denial of a valid 
FOIA request, you may file a written appeal postmarked within ninety days of the date of this 
letter.  Your appeal should clearly identify the agency determination that is being appealed, 
include the assigned docket number, 42-2021, and include a statement explaining the basis for 
the appeal.  Write “Freedom of Information Act Appeal” on the letter and envelope in a 
prominently visible manner and send it to:  Register of Copyrights, U.S. Copyright Office, P.O. 
Box 70400, Washington, D.C. 20024. 
 
Right to seek dispute resolution.  You can also seek dispute resolution services from the Office 
of Government Information Services (OGIS), within the National Archives and Records 
Administration.  If you choose to do so, please refer to this page for more information: 
https://ogis.archives.gov/mediation-program/request-assistance.htm.  Otherwise, you can email 
them at ogis@nara.gov or contact them by regular mail at the following address: 
 
  Office of Government Information Services (OGIS) 
                 National Archives and Records Administration 
                 8601 Adelphi Road 
                 College Park, MD 20740-6001 
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Sincerely, 
 
 
 
      George Thuronyi 
      Deputy Director 

Office of Public Information and Education 
U.S. Copyright Office 


